

Page 1 of 1

[image: image9.jpg]


[image: image2.png]middlesex





[image: image1.png]Strathmere
Lodge

/f( Caring for seniors

in Middlesex
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Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Changes and Improvements– Locks have been installed on the servery swinging half- doors in the RHA’s [Resident Home Areas] as a resident safety and security measure.
Extra sprinkler heads have been added in the main stair tower for enhanced fire safety.
Sheet vinyl will be installed on the lower portions of service doors in the RHA’s to help maintain their appearance.

Bear Creek Comfort Room items and equipment have now been received and will be installed in January 2015.
Restraints – When family members insist their love ones use wheelchairs equipped with lap belts, they do so because they believe it keeps the resident safe from falling. However, these devices can also put people at risk of agitation which can lead to serious injury.  “There is a safety risk of strangulation, but it also puts residents at risk of agitation and lashing out because they are physically restrained and they can’t move, and that causes more behaviors which can cause injury to themselves and others”.   Debbie McTaggart, OMNI.
Movember- Thanks to everyone who supported the Strathmere MoBros team in raising $1,620. for men’s health.

Visitor Meals -The price for Visitor Meals at the Lodge will increase to $7.50 effective February 1st to reflect rising labour and raw food costs.
Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 

You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for whole Home events such as:
New Year’s Social with Randy Gray on Wed. Dec 31st at 2pm.
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Uptown Dixieland Band entertains on Fri, Jan 9th at 2pm
Family Council Meeting on Mon, Jan 12th at 1:30pm in the Conference Room

Auxiliary Snowflake Tea – Wed, Jan 14th at 2:00pm. All family, friends and staff members welcome. Entertainment by the Barbershop Choir

Genevieve Fisher entertains on Sat, Jan 17th at 1:30pm

Happy Hour with Dan Skeltcher on Fri, Jan 30th at 2pm

Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.

While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building. 
In the event of any outbreak here at the Lodge you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one individual in the Home in order to prevent cross infections.   
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End-of-Life Health Care in Ontario, a report from Health Quality Ontario, includes in its background materials a survey demonstrating that 70 percent of hospitalized Canadian elderly patients wanted comfort measures as opposed to life-prolonging treatment. Please note these preferences when discussing your resident’s Advanced Care Directive.

Use of Palliative Care Suite- Some families has been asking to use this suite when visiting from out of town. Regretfully we have to restrict the use of this special room for Palliative Care purposes only. 

Seasons Retirement Home next door has a visitor suite available for families to rent for overnight or longer term accommodation. 
Distractions and Interruptions. - According to a recent report in the Long
-Term Care AdviseERR, when nurses are interrupted while administering medications the risk of any medication error “...Increases 12.7% with each interruption, and the risk of a harmful medication error is doubled when nurses are interrupted 4 times during drug administration and tripled when interrupted 6 times. Thus distraction and interruptions have major consequences in healthcare.” How can you help? Please avoid calling the RHA at the Lodge and refrain from speaking to the Nurse if at all possible during the following times when meds are administered by our registered staff: 7:30 to 9:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., 4:30 to 6:00 p.m., and 7:30 to 9:00 p.m. Thank you.
[image: image5.wmf]Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is at 1:30 p.m., Monday, January 12, in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend.
No pre-registration is necessary. 
Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information. Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk.
Hospital Emergency Room [ER] Visits– According to the 2014 Canadian Institute for Health Information [CIHI] report on Health System Performance, visits to the Emergency Department have been associated with increased risk of new acute infections among the elderly population. In addition, ambulance transport and the long exposure to an unfamiliar place may be particularly distressing for older seniors, many of whom also suffer from cognitive impairment. 
[image: image6.wmf]Not only are these situations stressful for residents in Long Term Care, but there are other negative consequences of ER visits, including a break in continuity of care; inconvenience; staff who lack awareness of their health situation (making them particularly vulnerable); insufficient communication between care providers in different settings (that can contribute to a breakdown in continuity of care); and delays in the resident’s discharge back to the LTC Home. 
Many LTC Homes, including Strathmere Lodge, are attempting to decrease ER visits associated with common conditions experienced by residents such as pneumonia, UTI’s, dehydration and congestive heart failure.
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Outbreak Update: Our apologies for having to relocate the Auxiliary Christmas Bazaar and defer the Family Christmas Dinner to a subsequent date. We had a brief outbreak of influenza in our Home and had to act quickly and decisively to prevent the spread of the flu. 
Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
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Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.tL
